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8454  MANAGEMENT OF PEDICULOSIS 

 
Head lice do not spread any diseases and having head lice is not prevented by 
personal or household cleanliness, use of shampoos, or length of hair.  All social 
and economic groups can be affected by head lice.  Because it is very difficult to 
totally prevent head lice infestations in schools where children come into close 
head-to-head contact with each other frequently, the Board of Education authorizes 
appropriate steps to manage pediculosis. 
 
The Board recognizes parents have the primary responsibility for the detection and 
treatment of head lice and school staff members will work in a cooperative and 
collaborative manner to assist all families in managing pediculosis.  If lice is 
discovered by parent at home, please notify school nurse that treatment has been 
initiated. 
 
If the school nurse determines a student has active head lice, the District’s Head 
Lice Protocol shall be followed. Specifically, the student should be allowed to 
remain in class, but be discouraged from close direct head contact with others.  The 
child’s parent or guardian should be notified of the infestation that day by 
telephone, or by a note sent home with the child at the end of school day.  The 
parent or guardian should be advised that prompt proper treatment is in the best 
interest of the child and to contact family physician for treatment options.  Upon 
the student’s return to school, the nurse will assess the student. 
 
Each school in the district will make available to parents the district’s Management 
of Pediculosis Policy.   
 
All school staff members will maintain a sympathetic attitude and will not 
stigmatize and/or blame families who experience difficulty with control measures.  
All school staff members will act responsibly and respectfully when dealing     with 
members of the school and broader community regarding issues of head lice.   
 
Each school in the district will educate and encourage children and parents to learn 
about head lice in an attempt to remove any stigma or to prevent any harassment, 
intimidation, and bullying associated with this issue.  Any instances of harassment, 
intimidation, and bullying shall be reported and investigated in accordance with the 
provisions of the district’s Harassment, Intimidation, and Bullying Policy. 
 
Adopted: 


